Greens Point Light Association

Annual General Meeting

August 5, 2012

The Annual Meeting was called to order by Mike Strong at 2:00pm

Welcome to all Members & Visitors by Mike Strong; Chair

Regrets:  Harry Bryan, Ralph Eldridge
Minutes of the 2011 AGM

Rudy Tucker moved to accept the minutes as presented,

Seconded by Barb Wentworth; 

Motion Carried.

Agenda Presented & Approved

Election of Officers: The Board remains the same this year unless a Board Member resigns.

GPLA Board of Directors

· Chair:  Mike Strong

· Vice Chair: Harry Bryan

· Treasurer: Marylou Hanley

· Secretary: Irene Tucker

· Members at Large: Ruby Olsen, Patricia Strong, Ralph Eldridge

Our Students for 2012: Thomas (TJ) McOuan, Alexandra (Ali) Hill, Thanks to HRDC and SEED

· Applause for TJ McOuan & Ali Hill.

Volunteer Work:

 - Cottage Booking & Management: Marylou Hanley, Harold Hanley

 - Student Manager: Patricia Strong

 - Purchasing & Outsourcing: Marylou Hanley & Board of Directors.

 - Infrastructure Upgrades: Harold Hanley, Mike Strong

 - Gift Shop: Marylou Hanley, Pat Matthews, Bunny Kinney, Ruby Olsen 

 - Gardening: Janet Hunt, Maria Buzeta

 - Mowing & Grounds: Harold Hanley

 - Museum Displays: Mike Strong, Maria Buzeta, Ralph Eldridge

 - GPLA Website: Ralph Eldridge- new developer, Patrick Leland
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Volunteer Work  (Cont.)

 - Facebook Page: being developed by Ali Hill

 - Historic Research: Heritage status of Greens Point Light–Mike Strong

 -Signage: Susan Hill

 -Cleaning:  A big Thank you to Nancy-Lee Lewis.

Volunteer Appreciation:

Thank you to all, for the Volunteer Work. 

A round of applause followed.

Heritage Status: Mike Strong has been working to have Greens Point Lighthouse recognized for Heritage Status.  

Previously the only Lighthouses that were designated for the Heritage Status were ones that were still owned by the Federal Government.

The Federal Government recognized that Greens Point Lighthouse had historic & aesthetic value since 1991 but not Heritage Status. Mike Strong had a teleconference with Norman Shields of Parks Canada,  and after a lot of hard work and historic research, Greens Point Lighthouse has now achieved Heritage Status.

Thank you, Mike

Infrastructure Upgrades 2012

· New steel roof on guest cottage                 -    McCullogh Roofing

· Soffitts and fascia boards on cottage         -    McCulloch Roofing

· New steel roof on garage                            -   McCulloch Roofing

· Eavestroughs replaced – cottage                 -    Mike Strong

· Patio door window frames replaced – cottage – Mike Strong

· Museum – scraped & Painted                       -  TJ, Ali, Mike

· Main Gate – scraped & Painted                    -   TJ & Ali

· Museum washroom – re-plumbed with new faucet & toilet kit –Mike

· New fridge – installed in the guest cottage

· Rotary light display upgraded with new lenses- Ralph Eldridge

· Rotary light display upgraded with new motor & cedar casing – Mike

Other Projects for 2012

· Museum upgrades with new laminated signage- Thanks to Susan Hill

· Development of GPLA Business Plan– Thanks to Rudy & Irene Tucker

· Remove clapboard from buildings & replace with cedar shingles – Looking for a volunteer crew to shingle this fall

· The 3 tower windows need replacement with natural wood vertical sliders

· New windows will be installed in the museum building as required

· Old Picnic tables to be retired – new ones from Reese Johnston

· Need to look for new futon or hide a bed for the cottage.
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University Visitors:

Two Groups of Scientists that were meeting in St Andrews visited our Lighthouse and area this Summer.  They arrived for their tour, half by the Huntsmen Marine Research Vessel and half by vehicle, and switched modes of transportation for their return. The two Groups were from Dalhousie & Memorial Universities and represented CHONE International Biodiversity.  They were given a tour of the Lighthouse and site as well as our part of the Bay.

Thanks for Financial Donations & Other Contributions

· $50 donation – CHONE by Dalhousie & Memorial University groups

· $20 donation –from the ZUMBA class

· $70 donation – Jim & Barb Wentworth

· $85 donation – Charles & Arvilla Dines

· A number of memorial donations were also made – many thanks from GPLA

Financials

Please see attached for 2011/2012 Financials

Maria Buzeta questioned what the Receiver General was for. Marylou’s

reply – Source deductions for our Students – CPP, EI, and Income Tax.

The Receiver General on the financials is not for taxes, we do not pay taxes because of our Charity Designation.

The GPLA Board Members have passed a motion to increase the Cottage rental by $100, to $600 per week starting in 2013. 

It was moved by Skip Wolf, and seconded by Pat Matthews that the 2011/2012 Financial Statement be accepted as presented.

Motion Carried.

Receipts for Aug 5, 2012 were 1571.50,  Membership, Donations & Sales

Open Floor Discussions

Tides Institute – U.S. Eastport, Maine – Motto: Two Countries, One Bay.

Mike Strong noted that the GPLA is the most successful Lighthouse Association in Canada; but we have not done any networking or our homework, as there is no mention of Greens Point Lighthouse in their publication. 

Mike has negotiated a free membership for the next Publication, which will include our information.
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Open Floor Discussion cont.

Peter Wilson asked about how much was in the Bank, he was concerned about how much cash. 

The report shows the balance of 11, 809.26 as of Mar 31, 2012, which is for the fiscal year. 2011/2012

We have enough cash for the ongoing projects. Mike Strong said that the cost of the shingles are around $500.00.

Maria Buzeta asked how much money could we have in the Bank before it affected us – Revenue Canada.

We are non-profit, so there are no taxes that will affect the status of GPLA.  Mike Strong said that we are fine for finances.  If we had a big project or needed more money, we could have a fundraiser. Or raffle off one of his handmade boats.

Skip Wolf commented on the Heritage classification and why the Heritage Status is only for buildings owned by the Federal Government.  

Mike described the process of changing the status to one of a Heritage Site.

Thanks to the SEED Program & HRDC for funds for the Students.

Rudy Tucker commented: the more money we raise on our own, the better.

Mike said that all the Volunteer work has saved a lot of money, although projects such as the roof need to be done by professionals.

It was moved by Ruby Olsen @ 2:43PM that the Meeting be adjourned,

Motion carried

